

Ormiston Sudbury Academy Tudor Road Sudbury Suffolk CO10 1NW Tel: 01787 375131 Email: contact@ormistonsudbury.co.uk Website: ormistonsudburyacademy.co.uk

Principal: Mrs S Morris, BSc Hons, ARCS, MBA

Our ref: SMO/NIN Date: 11.09.24

## Dear Parents/Carers

It has been a pleasure to welcome all our students, new and returning, into the OSA community. We began the term with presentations reminding students about our school's values and ambitions and shared with them the successes of our year 11, who left with the best set of exam results we have seen in several years.

New school years always bring some change. You will be aware that we are moving across to using a new information system, Go4schools. Once you and your child access that, I think you will find it gives you more information about your child's homework and successes.

A series of meetings began in the summer to plan for the new school building and consider the logistics of keeping the existing school running safely and with minimal disruption during this complex multi-phase project.

The project timings are all dependent on the planning process, but we are hoping for a July 2025 start. There will be an opportunity for parents/carers and other members of the community to see the plans and learn about the project in the second half of this term.

Our Open Evening this year is **25th September**, starting at 5:30pm, for parents/carers of students in years 5 and 6 and their children. We will be asking our current students to help on the night as they are fantastic ambassadors for our school.

As always, please do contact us if there is anything we can help with or feedback we need to hear, via <a href="mailto:contact@ormistonsudbury.co.uk">contact@ormistonsudbury.co.uk</a>

Yours sincerely



















